GWAR Committee Minutes

AY 2008-2009 #11


Minutes of the GWAR Committee Meeting April 17, 2009
Number 11
1:30 PM USU-311

In attendance: Rebekha Abbuhl, Chris Chavez, Colleen Dunagan, Karin Griffin, Nathen Jensen, Susan Platt, Sharlene Sayegh, Linda Sarbo, Mark Wiley

1. Approval of today’s agenda (MSP).
2. Approval of minutes of 3/20/09 with corrections to attendance list and grammar (MSP).
3. GWAR Coordinator’s report

a. The WPE reading training workshop took place on 3/27 with seven people in attendance. The training went well and the workshop participants are going to be added to the list of readers. 

b. The GWAR instructor workshop was held this morning; all were present except for two. It was noted that there are only two first-time instructors this time. The two first-timers are Joy Rives (IS 301L) and Roxane Fenton (COTA 300). 

c. Linda and Susan are still going to attend the CSU English Council Conference, where Linda is going to speak on a panel concerning GWAR policy changes. 

d. One waiver petition was presented and approved (MSP).

4. Portfolios—back reading and quality control

a. We are currently operating under a policy that requires three readers. Three years ago, an exemption from that policy was formally requested. The current practice is that all first-time instructors have mandatory second readings, and all other instructors can request second readings as many times as desired. Back readings on randomly selected portfolios are also conducted. 

b. A question was raised concerning the exact procedure for carrying out back readings for courses offered in the preceding two semesters. It was noted that we need to consider logistics (how to retrieve the portfolios from multiple locations) and also the target number of portfolios for the back read. It was suggested that 20% of portfolios be done and that the portfolios come from a wide variety of classes (e.g., one from each course or college). A question was raised as to whether we should do back readings on portfolios that have already received a mandatory second reading.

c. It was suggested that the committee as a whole at the next meeting develop a reading protocol to guide the back readings (as it is our charge to ensure quality control). Five portfolios will be selected and copied by Linda and Susan and distributed to the committee so we can determine what kind of strategic reading we should do and what features of the portfolios we should examine. After the reading protocol is developed, over the course of the summer, we can work on completing the back readings. 

d. GWAR was identified as a barrier to student success by the WASC review team, so the WASC process is now in the second stage, which is the educational effectiveness review. Linda and Susan are currently developing assessment information on the GWAR courses. Susan has done a lot of data identification and Carla Nyssen has drafted a qualitative survey (for students), which will be distributed to all students in the GWAR courses. 

5. GWAR charge and responsibilities

a. Note was made that the synopsis from the last meeting minutes concerning the letter of reprimand was well written. A question was raised as to whether the title of item (4a) from the meeting minutes of the last meeting should be changed. The answer was negative; the minutes and the agenda titles need to match. 

b. GWAR charge and responsibilities will be an ongoing topic as the policy was tabled and sent to the Writing Task Force. It was noted that Praveen Soni has expressed concern about all the items on the academic senate agenda; some are major policy items (e.g., items that the campus is out of compliance with and thus have to be addressed ASAP), so Praveen thought it best to postpone GWAR policy pending report from the Writing Task Force. The official statement from the senate was that the policy had been tabled pending report. 

c. It was noted that the Writing Task Force has received a new charge from the executive committee. Their original charge was to examine the state of writing instruction on campus, but the new charge involves examining policy as well. A question was raised as to how the GWAR committee should respond. Note was made that we should continue enforcing the current policy, that we still have the charge of proposing amendments to the policy, and that the GWAR committee can take the findings of the Writing Task Force and use those to inform our policy decisions. 

d. Sharlene will do outreach with existing members in order to encourage better attendance. It was noted that we currently do not have a representative from education. Laura Portnoi (who is from the College of Education and is also active in the International Education Committee) was suggested as a possible new member. We have invited Alvaro Monge from Computer Science, but so far he has not responded. It was noted that (a) active recruiting will need to be done or (b) we will need to be prepared for the nominating committee to send us people. 

e. A suggestion was made that individual members of the GWAR committee could meet with the executive committee, so we can promote communication between the two bodies and make it clear what our committee is doing. This will be discussed further at a later meeting.

f. Sharlene will work on rearticulating our mission in a positive way to the university community, so the university community understands what we are doing and why we are doing it.

g. Linda noted that she and Susan received an invitation from Eileen Klink for a meeting about planning for 301B, 301A and WPE classes for the fall. Sharlene stated that she is going to invite Eileen to the next GWAR meeting to discuss 301A and 301B, and will email her over the weekend. It was suggested that we give her a time certain but also make clear that she’s welcome to stay for the entire meeting.

h. In the post-meeting academic senate meeting, Linda asked Praveen if it would be possible to consider requesting an exception to policy for international students, so as to allow them to enroll in a GWAR course without first failing the WPE. It was noted that Praveen was receptive to the idea and he asked Linda to send him an email (with her proposal) and to attend an executive committee on the topic. 

i. Linda asked for GWAR committee input. It was noted that it would be chaos if we asked for a blanket exception to policy, but rather just target international students. We could examine TOEFL scores and identify those in most of need of instruction and then get them into a course, and ideally, a sequence of two or more courses. Linda suggested identifying 35 individuals from their TOEFL scores as students potentially needing 301A or 301B. Nathen will get a list of names by the end of next week or the beginning of the week thereafter.

ii. Linda asked whether it would be possible to make a pitch to find one 301A or 301B course. It was noted that offering courses through extension services could be a less expensive alternative for international students, and that it might be possible to run a self-support course through UCES as long as we make it clear that the course would serve a special group of students and that the course would not be duplicating courses served stateside.

iii. It was noted that we need to make sure this is not perceived as lowering standards and that we need to make it clear to students that it’s not just “one course and you’re done.” We need to ensure quality control and that we’re comfortable with those courses that we’re putting the students in. 

iv. Sharlene requested that Linda and Nathen develop the proposal so the committee can discuss it at the next meeting, as this needs to be done by the end of the semester. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebekha Abbuhl

(These minutes were approved on 5/1/09.)
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